1. AAMC awards

Requests for suggested nominees for the Glaser Award have gone out to department heads, block directors, clerkship directors, and TEPC (including student members). Suggestions are due by Apr 15, and a nominee will be selected at the Apr 21 meeting.

We will suggest that John Racy be nominated for an Arnold P. Gold Humanism in Medicine Award.
2. update on workshops

The IAMSE web seminar series on instructional technology is underway. In view of this, the Nolte/Griffith instructional technology workshop will be put off until Fall. However, Jack will do a session on ILMs this Spring in Phoenix.

Jack and Chris will present an item-writing workshop Apr 19, 8:30–10.

Helen did a well-attended workshop on interactive lecturing Jan 26.

Bill will meet with Chris next week and try to set a date for a workshop on clinical teaching in Mar or Apr.

Jack will contact Pat Knox about teleconferencing Mike Grossman’s Mar 24 workshop on ACGME Competencies and Assessment.
3. update on journal club

Helen conducted the first of 4 scheduled sessions of the new journal club on Mar 16. Attendance was good—about 10 in Tucson, 8 in Phoenix—and the session seemed to be very well received.
4. update on website

The basic framework is set up and content is being added. Please send anything AMES-related that you can think of to Helen: awards or nominations, workshops, links to relevant literature or sites, etc.
5. AMES awards and two-campus communication

In view of its anticipated bid for separate accreditation, the Phoenix campus plans to develop its own equivalent of Furrow Awards. Hence Phoenix faculty should no longer be considered for Furrow Awards or AAMC awards such as Glaser Awards. However, as long there is joint accreditation, Phoenix faculty should continue to be eligible to apply for AMES grants.
6. election of a new chair

Jack’s term as chair is up, so a ballot for electing a new chair will be prepared, listing all AMES members who do not opt out.
